
 
 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:                  Tom Berger, Director of Real Estate Management and Development 

                        Trey Goodwin, Commissioner, Okaloosa County  

                        Richard Rynearson, Mayor, City of Fort Walton Beach 

 

FROM: Governor Ron DeSantis 

 

DATE:  February 26, 2020 

 

RE: Flags at Half-Staff in Honor of former State Representative Jerry Melvin 

 

On Wednesday, February 19, 2020, former State Representative Jerry Melvin passed away. He 

served in the Florida House of Representatives from 1968 until 1978 representing the 5th district. 

In 1994 he was reelected to his seat representing the 5th district and served for eight more years. 

Melvin was given the title of “Dean of the Florida House of Representatives”. 

 

To honor the memory of former House Representative Jerry Melvin and his service to our state, I 

hereby direct the flags of the United States and the State of Florida to be flown at half-staff at the 

Okaloosa County Courthouse in Crestview, Florida, the City Hall of Fort Walton Beach, Florida, 

and at the State Capitol in Tallahassee, Florida, from sunrise to sunset on Thursday, February 27, 

2020. 
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